Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                 FEBRUARY 26, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Tuesday, February 26, 2019 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George and Kevin R. Boyd. Also present were Auditor Bobbie Abel; Mike Duckworth, Commonwealth Engineers; Leo Padgett, Superintendent, Martin County Highway; Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Deputy; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Kim Showalter; Terri Alcorn , Clerk Martin County Highway; Vickie Wathen.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:31pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of February 19, 2019 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd with a second made by Commissioner George. All were in favor and the motion passed.
Leo Padgett, Superintendent, Highway Department submitted the bi-weekly work report. Superintendent Padgett advised that he contacted Attorney Lett regarding the proposed school speed limit zone on Ironton Road.  Attorney Lett will draw up a resolution for speed limit signs to be placed for a speed limit zone of 25 miles per hour.  A motion to approve  25 mile speed limit in a school zone was made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed. Padgett stated that the John Deere mower is ready for pick up.  He also informed the Commissioners of a Directive which was issued regarding the expenditures of the Highway Department funds, 50% of revenues must be placed in a sub fund for road expenditures. The Directive went into effect January 1, 2019.

Mike Duckworth, Commonwealth Engineers, provided the Commissioners with information about what Commonwealth Engineers can do for Martin County. They provide a variety of services from help with finding funding for waste water and water treatment to asset management.  

Inventory updates were submitted for the Sheriff’s, Highway and Civil Defense Departments.  Auditor Abel is to contact the current insurance provider to provide a comparison list.

Kim Showalter, East Fork Water updated the Commissioners on the Brooks Bridge well.  The well is up and running.  An investment of 1.2 million dollars was made by the end of 2018.
Bobbie Abel, Auditor, advised that the workstations will be installed next week.  She also let the Commissioners know that Deputy Auditor Wininger along with representatives from Memorial Hospital organized a Stop the Bleed Safety class for Martin County Employees. This was a free service which provided valuable information. Only one employee from the Highway Department was able to attend the training so the nurses from Memorial Hospital have offered to hold the same class at the Highway Department in the future.  The date has yet to be determined.
Important Dates: 
        Safety Meeting Wednesday March 13,2019
 With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting Tuesday, March 12, 2019 @ 5:30 pm.
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